
Dear Families, 

It was lovely to have so many Year 9
families in school last week for our options
evening. We had over 110 families come in
to hear about the next steps for their
children over the coming years. It was so
nice to have a face to face event and catch
up with lots of families.
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Half term saw our first trip to Edinburgh as a school. Despite the poor
weather the young people and staff had a great time. Staff running the trip
could not speak highly enough of the students and their exemplary
behaviour.

The same was said by English faculty staff who took a large number of our
Year 11 students to a poetry event at the Bridgewater Hall this week. The
staff were so impressed with the maturity of our students at such a
prestigious venue.

Things are really stepping up for our Year 11s now. Many attended classes in
the half term and they are working their way through some mock exams at
the moment. They are working extremely hard.

Finally, can I remind parents about the second of our termly safeguarding
evenings for parents. This will look at supporting your child with issues
around bullying and will take place Thursday 9th March 2023.

http://www.shuttleworthcollege.org/
https://twitter.com/?logout=1656488942222
https://www.instagram.com/


NEWS & EVENTS
EDINBURGH TRIP – FEBRUARY 2023
Over the half term a group of 31 students across years 8-10 and 5
members of staff headed north of the border to Edinburgh for a short
stay. 

Day 1: A very early alarm
meant we arrived in
Edinburgh at 11am ready
for a busy day at the zoo.
Students were able to
catch sight of giraffes,
pandas, penguins, and
even koala bears! In the
evening, we had a fantastic
Italian meal at a local
restaurant, and the
students were even treated
to some very large ice
cream bowls for dessert! 



Day 2: We were up bright and early for a busy morning at Dynamic
Earth, before an afternoon sightseeing. Dynamic Earth is an interactive
museum, teaching us about the lifetime of our planet. We also had a talk
from one of their specialists in the Planetarium, viewing some of the
pictures taken of Earth from different planets in our solar system. 



After lunch, we made our way up the Royal Mile to the castle. We all
climbed to the top of the castle to see the views overlooking Edinburgh,
and then spent some time in the different museums within the castle
walls, before the students had some time to collect some valuable
souvenirs for their friends and family from the local shops. Tea was in
Pizza Hut, before we headed back to the hostel for an early night,
knowing the final day would be tiring. 

Day 3: The final day saw the
students up early to climb up
Arthur’s Seat, an ancient volcano
which is the main peak of a group
of hills in Scotland, set in the
heart of Edinburgh. The weather
wasn’t on our side unfortunately,
meaning the views from the top
weren’t as we were promised, but
nevertheless, the students all
showed great resilience to make
it to the summit. As teachers, we
were immensely proud of the
teamwork and support the
students gave to each other,
lending each other a hand to help
others up or down sections of the
climb. 



Our main method of
communication is the

Shuttleworth College App. All
general correspondence

regarding your child's school life
will be communicated through
the App. It's also the easiest way

to report your child's absence
from school. Please email

admin@shuttleworth.lancs.sch.
uk  if you require an enrolment
code or any further information.

THE SHUTTLEWORTH APP

Once we were back down, we jumped onto a bus tour to visit
sections of historic Edinburgh we hadn’t yet discovered, before
disembarking in the very centre of the city for a final shopping trip. 
The trip was a huge success, and we would like to thank all the
students who came for their fantastic organisational skills and
impeccable behaviour. You were all a pleasure to take and we are
glad you all came home with smiling faces. 

https://app.weduc.co.uk/shuttleworthcollege
mailto:admin@shuttleworth.lancs.sch.uk


ENRICHMENT
Year 9 we look forward to seeing you at Media Enrichment Studies
on Wednesdays after school. Don't forget good attendance will
result in a rewards trip!

The deadline for the Media Studies competition has also been
extended for another week. We can't wait to look at your entries!



YEAR 10 FOOTBALL
Year 10 football enrichment with Mr Swindells is now on Mondays. We
hope to see you there!



YEAR 8 PARENTS' EVENING
We will be holding our Year 8 Parents’ Evening on Thursday 9th March
when subject teachers will be available for consultation between 4pm
and 8pm.  

Booking is now open. https://shuttleworthcollege.schoolcloud.co.uk

Students have been reissued with their login details and also been
guided through the appointment process, in order to support you to
attend. You are able to access school cloud directly through the
Shuttleworth App. If you have any queries or concerns regarding
school cloud, or need any assistance to book your appointments,
please contact school reception or email
admin@shuttleworth.lancs.sch.uk

We look forward to meeting with you .

https://shuttleworthcollege.schoolcloud.co.uk/


YEAR 9 - OPTIONS
Our Year 9 students are now choosing their GCSE options. As part of the
process, they’ve been taught about post-16 options and the importance
of building qualifications. They have also done work on aspirations and
skills. 

On Wednesday 22 February, we held our Options Evening for families.
Throughout this half term, members of the Senior Leadership Team will
meet individually with Year 9 students and help them to decide on their
GCSE options choices. Students have also been visited by prefects in
form time, who have spoken about their own options choices and what
they enjoy about different subjects. Both Nelson & Colne College and
Burnley College are also visiting form groups to help students
understand their next steps, to think big and to chase dreams!



Students in Years 7, 8
and 9 have been making
good progress in their
PE activities this year.
They have all
experienced units of
work on football, netball,
table tennis, dance and
health-related fitness
and look forward to
summer activities after
Easter. These will include
athletics, cricket and
rounders.

FACULTY FOCUS
P H Y S I C A L

E D U C A T I O N





This year in Key Stage 4, our Year 10 GCSE PE students have
persevered through some tricky topics including the Cardio-
Respiratory System, Musculo-Skeletal System and
Components of Fitness. In the summer term they will start
work on their Personal Exercise Programme (PEPs) which
forms part of their final grade. Some important days ahead! 

Year 11 GCSE PE students are now finalising their PEPs and
are preparing nicely for their final exams. We wish them all
luck!



Our Year 10 Sport
Scientists are working
through the main unit
for their subject which
is Applying the
Principles of Training
(R181) and will move on
to their examined unit
of work in the summer
term - Reducing the
Risk of Sports Injuries
and Dealing with
Common Medical
Conditions. 

Our Year 11 Sport Science
students are now
finalising assignments for
their final unit which is
Technology in Sport, as
well as preparing for their
final exam. Best of luck
Sport Scientists!



Finally, the PE team would like to thank each and every
student for attending any PE enrichment club so far this
year. Clubs such as netball, table tennis, dance and
football have gone from strength to strength with some
successes at inter-school level. 

As always, if you attend clubs on a regular basis but
have not yet been selected to represent school – keep
coming!



SAFEGUARDING















OPERATION ENCOMPASS





STAFF NEWS

REBECCA BOOTHMAN
Rebecca is going on maternity

leave. We wish her all the best on
the birth of her baby.

LAURA PARKER
Laura is going on maternity
leave. We wish her all the best
on the birth of her baby.


